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This institution is an equal opportunity provider 

 

Worship Service Opportunities  
Sun. Apr. 28 Worship/Comm @8:15 & 10:30 a.m., Mon. Apr. 29 
Worship/Comm @6:30 p.m. Thurs. May 2 National Day of Prayer 2 p.m. 
 

 

ST. PAUL VBS 2024 Vacation Bible School is coming July 8-11, 2024, 9:00am-11:30am! VBS is 
for ages 3 (potty trained)-6th grade (just completed). All are welcome to this FREE event that 
includes Bible stories, games, music, crafts, snacks, and more! If you would like to register kids 
or as a volunteer, please pick up a form in the back of church and return completed 
registration forms to the church office. Online registration is also available: 
https://vbsmate.com/events/stpaulmanawawi/28653 Contact Deaconess Christiana with 
questions: (920) 596-2837 or christianaewert@gmail.com 
 

 
 

THIS WEEK IN SCHOOL 
Friday, Apr. 26 PTO Snack Day. 
Sunday, Apr. 28 Confirmation @10:30 service.  
 
 
 

Principal Brian Elmhorst – Extension  1011 -message through FastDirect 
Volunteer Week 
We are celebrating our loyal and dedicated volunteers that serve our school and students 
throughout the school year. Luke and Paul writes in the bible multiple times. 
Galatians 6:10  
So then, as we have opportunity, let us do good to everyone, and especially to those who are 
of the household of faith. 
Acts 20:35  
In all things I have shown you that by working hard in this way we must help the weak and 
remember the words of the Lord Jesus, how he himself said, ‘It is more blessed to give than 
to receive.’” 
Thank you for your service and pride in our school. As a part of volunteer week, all of the 
volunteers were given some goodies from from the St. Paul PTO. Thank you Carol Beck, 
Betty Beyer, Annette Fahser, Tom Helpap, Penney Korotka, DeAnn Miller, Janice Miller, 
Linda Much, Lisa Pynenberg, Becky Ricker, Jeanette Rivers, Gail Schertz, Trista Sturm, 
Pam Sturm and Gloria Zemple 
 

April 24, 2024  
Linking…….. 
Faith, Family, Education to God  
920-596-2815 
www.stpaulmanawa.org 



Mark your 
Calendars! 

On Wednesday, May 29, 2024  
the school will be taking a 

fieldtrip to Bay Beach 
Amusement Park in Green Bay. 

This trip will be for all 4K-8th 
grade students and interested 

parents. The trip will be funded 
by the carnival profits. Please 
watch for more information 

soon. 

 

This year the 8th grade graduation will be held on Sunday, June 2 at the 8:15 
church service. All eighth-grade students are required to be in attendance to 
receive their diploma. There will be a reception following the service for family 
and congregation members. This will also be an all-school singing date. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Important Dates to Remember  
April 28 Confirmation 
May 5 Grade 3-8 sing at 8:15 service 
May 8 Mosquito Hill Gr. PreK-2 
May 10 6-8th Trip 
May 17 Track and Field 
May 23 Last Day of 3K 
May 29 Bay Beach 4K-8th, Last Day of 4K 
May 30 Last Day of School (½ day with picnic) 
June 2 Graduation Service at 8:15 service 
 

PreSchool/PreKindergarten Rebecca Griesbach – Extension 1005 -message 
through FastDirect 
This week please work on the letter Kk, its sound and things that begin with Kk. We will also be 
recognizing the color purple, the shape oval, and the number 9. For Math the 4K will be counting 
1-90 and for 3K will be counting 1-45.  Both 3K and 4K will be working on distinguishing between 
front/behind, under/above and heavier/lighter. Please practice these concepts at home. This 
week is National Volunteer Week. Please give Mrs. Beck and Mrs. Miller a huge THANK YOU 
for all they do for the children and the classroom. We are very blessed to have such a wonderful 
volunteers help out with the preschoolers. The last snack/show-n-tell calendar will be sent home 
this week and if any of your children celebrate a summer birthday, they may bring in a birthday 
treat the month of May on their snack day. This way we can celebrate their summer birthday. 



PreSchool/PreKindergarten Rebecca Griesbach – Extension 1005 -message 
through FastDirect 
May 3-Permission Slip Due for 4K-2nd grade Field Trip to Mosquito Hill. 
May 8-4K Field Trip to Mosquito Hill. We will leave school at 8:30 and returning at 12:30. 
We will be eating lunch there so please pack a sack lunch, wear boots, and warm enough 
clothes for being outside.   
May 17-4K Trike Race on Track’n Field Day-4K bring in your tri-cycle, big wheel, bike with 
training wheels or something that has at least 3-4 wheels for the Trike Race. Don’t forget 
your Helmet. 
May 23-Last day of 3K classes 
May 27-No School-Memorial Day 
May 29-Last day of 4K-4K-8th grade Field Trip to Bay Beach Amusement Park in Green 
Bay—Please watch for more information to be coming soon. 
 

 
Our chapel offerings this year are being designated to four different missionaries or 
organizations that work to spread God’s Love and message of forgiveness to all parts of the 
world. The 4th quarter chapel offerings are going to Food for the Poor. Please consider 
sending a weekly Chapel offer with your child every Wednesday. This year’s goal is $600.00 in 
order to purchase children clothing and shoes, two-burner propane stove, a family goat, 
chickens, soccer ball, foldable cot with mattress, 3 pigs for a family, 100 lbs. of rice and 
beans and a fruit tree. 
 

Registration for the 2024-2025 school year is going on now. The forms can be 
found on our website or are available from the school office. 
 
 

Kindergarten Debbie Hintz – Extension 1008 -message through FastDirect 
Religion: Jesus Ascends to Heaven; Math: Subtraction to 10; Reading Theme:  Butterflies; Phonics:  r 
blends; Sight words: are, for & or; Writing: Sequence. Thank you to the children who sang on Sunday. 
You did a great job sharing the love of Jesus with others! 

Summer Birthdays: If your child has a summer birthday and wishes to celebrate at school, the month 
of May is their chance! Send a birthday treat on one of their snack days. They will receive their 
birthday crown and we will sing for them. (This is optional.) 

Mark your calendar for our Mosquito Hill Field Trip on May 8th. You are welcome to join in as a 
chaperone. Please return permission slips if you have not done so. Track and Field day will be on May 
17th. This is a fun outdoor day for all students. Many parents stop by to watch the events, help with 
timers and visit with other families. Our school wide field trip to Bay Beach will be on May 29th. You 
are welcome to join in on all the fun for the day!   



1st Grade Rebecca Tellock/Lori Elmhorst – Extension 1015 -message through 
FastDirect 

We are enjoying the spring 
weather in first grade. We 
made wind socks, and the 
kids colored pictures for 
Earth Day. We also picked 
up garbage around the 
school. The kids felt really 
good helping the earth.  
In math, we have been 
counting to 120. It’s been 
kind of tricky using the 
Hundred Chart to count 
ahead by five and ten as 
well as back by fives and 
tens. For religion, we 
enjoyed the story of 
Zacchaeus. We sang the 
song and made puppets. Have a super end of the week in the Lord! April Showers…Bring May 
Flowers! Here comes May… 
Upcoming events:  
 PTO Snack – April 26th  
 Mosquito Hill Field Trip – May 8th  
 PTO Snack – May 9th  
 Track and Field Day – May 17th  
 Bay Beach – May 29th 
 Last Day of School/half day and picnic – May 30th 
 Sing in Church – June 2nd  8:15 service wear T-shirts  
 

2nd Grade Brenda Jenks – Extension  1020 -message through FastDirect 
Religion: The Lost Sheep/Mary Anoints Jesus; Reading: Now & Ben; Spelling: words with long o or long 
a; Memory: the second question of Baptism; Math: fractions; Science/Social Studies: Earth Day; 
Accelerated Reader: student-selected titles  
 
Thank you for bringing the children to sing Sunday. They sounded terrific! Grades PK-2 will be going 
on a field trip to Mosquito Hill Nature Center on Wednesday, May 8. Please sign and return the 
permission slip which will be sent home today. There is no cost for the trip. This Friday is a PTO 
Snack day. Please send $1 to purchase if not prepaid. Thank you for helping your child with their 
Memory assignments about Baptism. I was pleasantly surprised with how many recited the first 
question and answer perfectly last week with no hesitation or help. Fantastic job, 2nd graders & 
parents!! 



3rd and 4th Grade Rachel Beyer – Extension 1023 -message through 
FastDirect 
We will be taking our spelling, grammar, and reading tests this Friday. Thanks to the three 
children who read at our Chapel service today. Memory work is due Thursday. Have a great 
rest of the week and weekend. 
 

5th and 6th Grade Josh Korotka - Extension 1022 -message through 
FastDirect 

This week is a normal week. We will have our Reading and Spelling tests Friday. They will also 
have memory due. This will be their last test for Reading class, because we will be starting 
the books, Sign of the Beaver for fifth grade and Lion, Witch, and the Wardrobe for sixth 
grade. They will have to read on their own but we will also read in class.  
Please encourage reading for AR at home. If you want to know how many points your child has 
earned, please message me. Have a great rest of the week. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL REGISTRATION 

St. Paul Lutheran Church and School 
742 Depot St., Manawa, WI 54949 (920) 596-2837 

Dates: July 8-11, 2024   Time: 9:00am-11:30am Cost: Free! 
                       Ages: 3 (potty trained)-6th grade (just completed) 
 
Child’s Name: ___________________________________________ 
Age:______ T-shirt size: ______________________ 
Allergies: _____________________________________________________________________ 
Other Information (illnesses, medication, food or activity restrictions, etc.): 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
Child’s Name: ___________________________________________ 
Age:______ T-shirt size: ______________________ 
Allergies: _____________________________________________________________________ 
Other Information (illnesses, medication, food or activity restrictions, etc.): 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
Child’s Name: ___________________________________________ 
Age:______ T-shirt size: ______________________ 
Allergies: _____________________________________________________________________ 
Other Information (illnesses, medication, food or activity restrictions, etc.): 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
Child’s Name: ___________________________________________ 
Age:______ T-shirt size: ______________________ 
Allergies: _____________________________________________________________________ 
Other Information (illnesses, medication, food or activity restrictions, etc.): 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
Emergency Contact Name:______________________________________________________ 
Relationship to child:____________ Mobile#:_______________________________________ 
Work#:_______________________   Home#:_______________________________________ 
Address:_____________________________________________________________________ 
Permission to use child(ren)’s photos in St. Paul Lutheran Church’s publications? Yes__ No__ 
Church home:________________________________________________________________ 

Please return completed registration forms to the St. Paul Lutheran Church Office. 
 Questions: contact Deaconess Christiana at christianaewert@gmail.com or call (920)596-2837 

 
 



       
 
 April 18, 2024 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians of the 4th through 8th grade Girls and 7th/8th grade Boys: 
 
St Paul Lutheran School will conduct a scoliosis screening program on Thursday, May 2nd. The purpose of the 
program is to detect possible curvature of the spine in children. If the condition is detected early and 
appropriately treated, progressive spinal deformity may be prevented.  Traditionally, adolescents were 
screened only once or twice during their growth period.  However, I strongly believe that because of the 
nature of the slow changes in scoliotic curving, our students need to be screened annually to ensure early 
detection of any changes.   
 
The screening test is very simple and can be performed in approximately one minute.  I will check your child’s 
back by observing it while your child is standing and bending forward. You will be contacted if there is any 
reason to have your child examined by your health care provider. 
 
Girls and boys will be screened separately to ensure privacy. To assure a view of the spine, we may request 
that students expose their backs during screening. At most we will raise the shirt to the mid back without 
exposing the front. 
 
If your child is currently under treatment for a spinal deformity, please let us know, and your child will be 
exempt from the screening process.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Jill Timm, MS, PT, LAT 
Physical Therapist, Licensed Athletic Trainer 
Regional Director, Wolf River Region of Orthopedic & Spine Therapy 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
Please sign below and return to the school office only if you do not want your child included in the scoliosis 
screening. 
 
I do not wish my son/daughter to be included in the scoliosis screening. 
 
_______________________   __________________________________  
STUDENT’S NAME      PARENT’S SIGNATURE  
 
 
__________________________________ 
DATE 
 

 


